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HIGHLIGHTS 
 
Training: Cemetery Resource Protection Training (CRPT) Workshop with the City 
of West Palm 
 
In October, FPAN partnered with the City of West Palm Beach for a CRPT workshop.  
Participants spent the morning in the classroom, where Mallory Fenn and Katie Higgins 
provided information about sustainable methods to clean and protect cemetery monuments, 
before heading out that afternoon to practice their new skills at Evergreen Cemetery.   

 

 
Cleaning in Progress at Evergreen 

 
 

 



Education Highlight: Archaeology Merit Badge at the Jupiter Inlet Lighthouse 
Outstanding Natural Area 
In December, FPAN SE staff partnered with the Bureau of Land Management at the Jupiter Inlet 
Lighthouse Outstanding Natural Area to host an Archaeology Merit Badge for the Scouts of 
America.  Scouts camped out underneath the lighthouse and over the course of the three-day 
program had the opportunity to make replica artifacts, learn about the techniques 
archaeologists use when they investigate a site, and analyze commonalities between resource 
allocation across various cultures globally.     

 
Mallory Fenn chats with scouts about different dating technologies used by archaeologists 

 
Progress on Strategic Plan Objectives 

• Goal 1: Thinking Like a Network By Delivery of Standardized Programs 
o FPAN SE hosted an HMS Workshop with Miami-Dade County 

• Goal 2: Increase Protection of Archaeological Resources By Working at the Local Level 
o FPAN SE staff assisted the Bureau of Land Management documenting damage to 

their archaeological site 
• Goal 3: Provide for the Long-Term Viability of the Network 

o Ayers-Rigsby spoke to undergraduates and graduate students at the University of 
Tennessee-Knoxville as an invited speaker for their visiting lecture series 


